
The NI fund

The NI fund last year collected £129 bn in NI contributions from employers
and employees. More than half came from employers. It paid out £110 bn on
pensions and was left with a surplus after its small contribution to other
benefits.

The pension itself is paid to people over retirement age based on their
contributions. Some people are awarded  credits but most earn them by making
tax payments from employment or self employment income.

If the government did abolish employee NI there would  be a significant
shortfall in the NI to pay  the pensions. Government would need to set out
how it would transfer money to the NI fund to keep  it solvent, or would need
 to abolish it and take payments into its general accounts.

It will also need to set out who qualifies for a pension and how much pension
they will be entitled to in a world where no one  is making NI contributions.
It would be a bad idea to abolish all links  with work and taxpaying. There
could be some  notional identification of Income tax on work income as a
replacement qualification, or some calculation based on employer
contributions per person.

It would not be fair to pay  anyone reaching retirement age a full state
pension. That way a work migrant could come here to work the last couple of
years, gain citizenship and then claim a full pension.

The residual contributory benefits would presumably go. There will need to be
conditionality and qualification criteria for these benefits.

The whole point of the contributory pension was to link working with saving.
The idea of the fund was to relate cost of future benefits to contributions
over a working life. If the  aim is to eliminate all employee contributions
the government needs to set out in a reform Green paper how a new system
would be better, and how they will graft a new system for employees onto the
old system of employer NI contributions. Meanwhile government needs to stress
this is not a pledge or commitment to abolish employee  NI as they have not
identified how that would  fit into OBR arithmetic.
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Plan

Please find enclosed below the Dear Colleague that I have received from
Robbie Moore concerning the Storm Overflow Action Plan:
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NI, the pension and the contributory
principle

Beveridge nationalised the popular and successful contributory or insurance
principle. Working men  in the 1940s paid weekly into “the club”, “the
social”  or “the sick”, charities and societies that paid them assistance if
they fell ill or lost their weekly wage. They believed in working to keep
their families and thought it right to pay for insurance against
worklessness.

Beveridge created a national insurance scheme which provided subsistence
payments if someone could no longer get a weekly wage. It also added in the
state pension when they retired. State pensions were included in the sickness
and redundancy insurance scheme which depended on a single regular payment
out of income.

Subsequent changes understandably saw us want more generous sickness,
unemployment and pension payments .Gradually more of the non pension payments
were made out of general taxation and no longer depended on contribution
records. As the triple lock policy drove the real value of pensions up so
pensions came to dominate the NI fund .

I do not wish to reproduce arguments over the fact that  the NI fund has
always been pay  as you go, not funded. It receives a favourable audit
certificate every year because  current payments in exceed payments out. The
current working generation pays the pension of the older generation in the
knowledge that their  children  will pay their pensions in due course. I will
look at the impact of abolition  of employee NI tomorrow.If you wanted to
convert to a funded scheme the current generation of workers would need to
pay  twice.

Why cut National Insurance again?

I do not recall MPs and constituents calling for a further reduction in
National Insurance. Readers of this site will remember  the list of targeted
tax cuts I requested, led by IR 35, VAT Threshold, and energy taxes . Others
urged Income tax thresholds, Stamp duty and the tourist tax.

I have been willing to back a further NI cut as it is on offer. It does
relieve some  pressures on working individuals and families  and provides a
modest offset to the Bank of England recession inducing money policy. It does
make it worthwhile working which is a good thing.

It does not poll very well and has not led to a big Conservative poll bounce.
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Many disenchanted Conservative voters are over the age to pay NI but subject
to more Income tax if they wander over the tax threshold. There is some
bemusement over the longer term aim of abolishing NI, which came out of
nowhere. It is clearly not affordable on current policies.

Maybe they mean to abolish just employee NI, leaving in place employer NI
which would remain as a tax on jobs. That makes it more affordable. I will
look in more detail at the wider impacts  were they in due course to abolish
employee (and self employed) NI.

Lecture – ‘The Digital and Green
Revolutions Compared’

Please find below the audio recording of my lecture delivered at All Souls
College, Oxford.

It starts at 00:13.

http://johnredwoodsdiary.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/03/Sir-John-Redwood-Lect
ure-08.032024.m4a
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